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Kathy Cartier

From: Rocco, Antonella <Antonella.Rocco@FloridaDEP.gov>

Sent: Thursday, March 20, 2025 2:02 PM

To: Kathy Cartier

Subject: RE: 50-0440365-001-EE Bel Lido New Dock

Hi Kathy,  

 

The Department does not object to the di�erences.  

 

Thank you,  

 

 

Antonella Rocco 
Engineering Specialist III 

Florida Department of Environmental Protection 

Southeast District – West Palm Beach 

3301 Gun Club Road, MSC 7210-1 

West Palm Beach, FL 33406 

Antonella.Rocco@FloridaDEP.Gov 

Office: 561-681-6644 

 

Notice: Florida has a broad public records law. Most written communications to or from state o�icials regarding o�icial 

business are public records and may be disclosed upon request. Your email communications may therefore be subject to 

public disclosure. 

 

From: Kathy Cartier <kathyc@unlimitedps.net>  

Sent: Thursday, March 20, 2025 1:54 PM 

To: Rocco, Antonella <Antonella.Rocco@FloridaDEP.gov> 

Subject: RE: 50-0440365-001-EE Bel Lido New Dock 

 

EXTERNAL MESSAGE 

This email originated outside of DEP. Please use caution when opening attachments, clicking links, or 

responding to this email. 

Hi Antonella, 

 
Yes, there are 6 existing piles and there will be 6 new piles installed. 

 
Thank you, 

 

 

Kathy Cartier 
Unlimited Permit Services, Inc 

902 NE 1 Street, Suite #2 

Pompano Beach, Florida 33060 

Office (954) 532-0129 ext. 3 

kathyc@unlimitedps.net 

 

 

 

From: Rocco, Antonella <Antonella.Rocco@FloridaDEP.gov>  

Sent: Thursday, March 20, 2025 1:43 PM 
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To: Kathy Cartier <kathyc@unlimitedps.net> 

Subject: RE: 50-0440365-001-EE Bel Lido New Dock 

 
Good Afternoon Kathy,  

 

Are the proposed 6 piles the same as were existing?  

 

Thanks,  

 

 

Antonella Rocco 
Engineering Specialist III 

Florida Department of Environmental Protection 

Southeast District – West Palm Beach 

3301 Gun Club Road, MSC 7210-1 

West Palm Beach, FL 33406 

Antonella.Rocco@FloridaDEP.Gov 

Office: 561-681-6644 

 

Notice: Florida has a broad public records law. Most written communications to or from state o�icials regarding o�icial 

business are public records and may be disclosed upon request. Your email communications may therefore be subject to 

public disclosure. 

 

From: Kathy Cartier <kathyc@unlimitedps.net>  

Sent: Wednesday, March 19, 2025 1:23 PM 

To: Rocco, Antonella <Antonella.Rocco@FloridaDEP.gov> 

Subject: 50-0440365-001-EE Bel Lido New Dock 

 

EXTERNAL MESSAGE 

This email originated outside of DEP. Please use caution when opening attachments, clicking links, or 

responding to this email. 

Good afternoon Antonella! 

 
We are assisting the referenced applicant with their City permitting for the above permitted 

dock replacement after the environmental approval was acquired by others.  In order to clarify 

structural details, the plans have been updated.  Our permit reviewer at the Town of Highland 
Beach is concerned that the drawings approved in your permit do not match the plans that 

they have. 
 

The discrepancies are as follows: 
 The current plans call for 6 new dock piles; your approval (p 29) states 6 piles but 

shows only 5.   
 The elevations of the seawall and dock differ. 

 
I have attached the current plans and your issued exemption verification.  Could you please 

confirm, if appropriate, that FDEP does not object to the differences in the plans and that 
those differences do not affect the validity of your letter dated 9-29-2023. 

 
Thank you for your assistance, 
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Kathy Cartier 
Unlimited Permit Services, Inc 

902 NE 1 Street, Suite #2 

Pompano Beach, Florida 33060 

Office (954) 532-0129 ext. 3 

kathyc@unlimitedps.net 
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